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Dear Colts Family, 
As the year comes to an end we are 
excited about the new beginnings that 
await us in the new year.  We will be 
moving into our newly completed 
administration building when students 
return from Winter Break in January 
2019.  Due to 2007’s bond from HISD, 
this state of the art $30 million-dollar 
expansion includes our new cafeteria, 
two basketball gymnasiums, training 
center, weight room, athletics offices, 
locker rooms, technology center, 
lecture hall, classrooms, ROTC facility 
and the offices of our administrative 
staff.  There will also be a school store 
open to the public as well as students. 
We will showcase the building during 
our Winter Wonderland Scholarship 
Gala to be held on December 15 from 
7pm until midnight.  The gala will honor 
those in the Sunnyside Community as 
well our community partners and 
alumni.  We will also showcase the 
students of our Fine Arts Department 
and campus student organizations.  
Funds from the gala will be used to 
offset the cost of classroom equipment, 
teacher supplies, as well as various 
student activities such as college and 
job readiness field trips, student club 
activities and scholarships.  In closing, I 
want to wish each of you a Merry 
Christmas and prosperous New Year.  I 
look forward to seeing each of you in 
2019!! 

 
 

For more information, follow us on twitter 
at:  

Worthing High School 
@WorthingColts1 
 

 
          
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Khalilah Campbell-Rhone, Principal 
On behalf of the faculty and staff, I 
would like to welcome you to the 
website for Worthing High School. 
Worthing has a history of academic 
accomplishments coupled with a unique 
campus atmosphere, in a community 
surrounded by Sunny Side pride.  We, 
the faculty and staff of Worthing, 
commit to advance our students 
academically, intellectually, and socially 
to prepare them for leadership in an 
ever-changing global society.  We 
encourage our students to take full 
advantage of every opportunity to look 
at the world through informed eyes and 
broaden their horizons, by actively 
embracing our school culture. 

PUSHING PAST ORDINARY… MOVING TOWARDS EXTRAORDINARY!!! 

Principal’s Corner 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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College Readiness 
Worthing’s College Center is 
committed to providing higher 
education access to 9th–12th grade 
students and works closely with 
campuses and district departments 
to create and maintain a college- 
bound culture throughout the 
school year. Starting the 1st 
Semester, students and parents are 
highly encouraged to take charge of 
their learning, connect with others 
about post-secondary education, 
and dive into preparing for college 
early. The College Center’s staff aim 
is to help more students graduate 
from high school with the skills they 
need to enroll, succeed, and 
complete college. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
The deadline for Free Application for Federal Student Aid also knows FAFSA is quickly approaching.  The priority deadline 
for students in Texas is January 15, 2019.  Students applying for grants, loans, and work study funding will receive priority 
consideration if they apply by the deadline.  Additionally, you students will be entered in a drawing to receive a $500 
scholarship.  Parents and students interested in applying can visit www.fafsa.gov for more information.   
 
There will be a Senior Meeting on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 6PM. The purpose of the meeting is to inform 
parents and students of senior dues and graduation requirements.  There will be presentations from counselors, registrar, 
senior sponsors and college readiness advisors.  Please contact the College Readiness Department for more information.   
 
The Mayor’s Office of Cultural Affairs in a partnership with Houston Arts Partners is accepting applications for the Mayor’s 
Art Scholarship.  The deadline to apply is Monday, March 25, 2019 at 5PM.  Seniors and juniors interested in applying can 
log onto www.hapconference.org/scholarship for more information.  
 
The Marvy Finger Family Foundation offers scholarships for low-socioeconomic students enrolled in a two-year workforce 
degree/certificate program in the Houston area.  Applications are available at www.hisdcareerreadiness.org/scholarships 
or contact Cruz Casiano at 713-867-7044 or email scholarship@fingercompanies.com.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COLLEGE READINESS DEPARTMENT 

JEREL SHOWERS, COLLEGE ACCESS COORDINATOR 
Jerel.Showers@houstonisd.org 
Office: 713.333.3433 

 
ASHLEY TURNAGE, 12th Grade College and Career 
Readiness Advisor 
Ashley.Turnage@houstonisd.org 

ARMAND FUENTES, 9th – 11th Grade College 
and Career Readiness Advisor  
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Early College High School 

We have been actively recruiting for the Evan E Worthing Early College High School (ECHS).  We have partnered with Houston 
Community College to provide students with an opportunity to earn their high school diploma and an Associate degree or up to 
two years of college credit.  These credits are accepted at all Texas public colleges and universities.  Students will begin college 
courses their 9th grade year and are expected to take summer courses.  If you are interested in completing contact RaTaisha 
Davis, Dean of Instruction at 713-733-3433. 
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We are excited to have Discover U back on campus. Discover U FLO advisors are on campus in the college access room weekly to assist 
students in applying for Fantastic Learning Opportunities (FLO) out-of-school (i.e. during the summer) programs. Students can choose a FLO 
based on their interest and abilities.  Some FLOs are free and others may require tuition and/or travel fees that range from $50 to $3000.   
Scholarships to participate in FLOs are available based on student needs.  See the attached flyer or log onto www.discoverus.org for more 
information.  
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Parental Engagement 
 

Would you like to have more input and involvement into 
what goes on at Evan E. Worthing High School? Do you want 
to be an agent of change at Worthing? Being a member of 
the Parent Teacher Association (PTA) can help you achieve 
these goals!!!! PTA members consist of parents, guardians, 
community leaders, and school faculty members who help to 
oversee the needs and development of the school. We are 
hosting our first meeting on Thursday, November 8 from 
6:00 pm to 7 pm.  Additionally, stop by the Parent Center to 
introduce yourself and to learn about the activities planned 
for the year.  We also offer translation services, computer 
labs, internet, VIPS registration, community resource guide, 
and so much more. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Teacher 
Association 
Parent Message 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Teachers, Alumni, and Community 
Members, 
Welcome back to an exciting 2018-2019 school year here at 
Evan E. Worthing High School! A great year of fun, success 
and victory! Congratulations! I look forward to include you as 
a new member of our Parent Teacher Association (PTA) 
which is set up to bridge between home, school, and 
community. 100% membership means everybody wins! Join 
PTA today! 
Sedricka Jackson, PTA President Contact #:832-324-9909 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calling All Watch D.O.G.S. (Dads of Great 
Students) 
The effects of fatherlessness can be felt in homes, schools, 
hospitals, and prisons.  We want to have a positive impact in 
the lives of all our students.  We are calling on the mighty men 
of Evan E. Worthing High School to touch every student.  If 
you are a dad, uncle, brother, cousin, or concerned member of 
the community we need you on our campus. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS/COMMUNITY PARTNERS 
 

We would like to thank all our volunteers and community 
partners who were called upon for various reasons to ensure 
the 2018-2019 school year was a success.  Volunteerism 
over the past year has significantly increased.  To ensure we 
exceed our goals for the upcoming academic year renew 
your VIPS status by going to www.houstonisd.org/VIPS.  
Contact Mrs. Cobb or Mrs. Jimenez if you have any 
questions or concerns.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Parent meetings are held monthly and announced via social 
media, call outs, and flyers. 
TRIVIA COBB, PARENT LIAISON Office: 713-733-3433 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
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CLUBS/ORGANIZATIONS 
Student inductions into the National Technical Honor 
Society as well as the National Honor Society on Thursday, 
November 29, 2018.  Congratulations to all inductees!!  
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The Spanish Club celebrated the Day for the Elimination of 
Violence Against Women.  Women's rights 
activists have observed 25 November as a day 
against gender- based violence since 1981. This 
date was selected to honor the Mirabal Sisters 
(The Butterflies), three political activists from 
the Dominican Republic who were brutally 
murdered in 1960 by order of the country's 
ruler, Rafael Trujillo 
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Colts Connection 
 

Ms. Sabra Mitchell 
Happy Holidays Worthing, my 
name is Sabra Mitchell and I 
am your campus’s Juvenile 
Case Manager from the City of 
Houston, Municipal Courts. 
 My job here is to assist 
referred 9th and 10th grade 
students who find themselves 
struggling with truancy issues 
(missing school, skipping 
classes etc.)  My goal with 

each client is to find out what the challenge is for them and help 
them find a solution or support to improve their attendance.  
These students are also invited to join me with outside school 
activities during school breaks and summer programs, depending 
on available space.  I was born and raised in Freeport, Texas and 
graduated from Brazos port High School, where I played the 
French horn and was on the color guard all four years.  I received 
my Bachelors in Sociology from Stephen F Austin State University 
in 1998 and my Masters in Criminology from University of 
Houston- Clear Lake in 2005.  I have been working with youth and 
their families, ages 10 to 18 for the past 19 years and have enjoyed 
watching them prosper and grow into productive young adults.  
During my professional career I have had many titles and jobs, 
such as Administrative Assistant, Substitute Teacher, Teen Court 
Coordinator, Campus Coordinator, Safe & Drug Free Schools and 
Communities Program Coordinator, Sr. Youth Intervention 
Program Coordinator, Juvenile Probation Officer, Residential 
Program Administrator and currently Juvenile Case Manager.  In 
my free time I love spending time with my partner, my 16-year-old 
son, our 3 four-legged children, friends and family.  We love to 
travel, go to the movies, have family game nights and camping.  I 
am also a Mary Kay Independent Beauty Consultant for the last 3 
years and just recently became a Pruvit Promoter.  Thank you for 
reading about me and I wish many blessings to you and yours 😊"#$% 
 

Ms. Marisa  
My name is Marisa 
Ramirez, I am the 10th 
grade English Writing 
teacher here at Worthing 
High School. I went to the 
University of Houston to 
earn my Bachelor’s in 
English Literature with a 
minor in Education. I am 
currently working on 
getting my Master’s in 
Education as a Reading 
Specialist. Before working 
at Worthing, I taught in 
Galveston. This is my 

third year of teaching overall and I look forward to many more 
successful years of teaching here at Worthing!  
  

 

Mr. Tim Lazarus  
I’m inspired by 
stories of the so 
called ‘underdog’. 
During March 
Madness I enjoy 
seeing an upset.  
The odds were 
against my dad in 
1957 when 5 of his 
family members 
died in the span of 

less than a year. His older brother mysteriously drowned in a 
lagoon, influenza struck his younger sister, heart disease met his 
father, and his stressed out mother subsequently miscarried twins.  
Consumed by these tragedies, my dad failed his 8th grade exit 
exams.  Broke and unable to afford high school, he shamefully 
stayed home and worked with his mom on the farm back in the 
village.  Somehow, he got his hands on a Physics book and became 
consumed by it, reading it from cover to cover, and working out all 
the problems. My dad explained to his mom (who had no more 
than middle school education) that he wanted to understand how 
radios worked. The little money the family had was spent on 
getting my dad trained as an electrician. He later became 
instrumental during the Biafra War as he tapped the enemy’s radio 
to provide advanced warning to the Biafra allies. He was later 
recruited out of Nigeria by the British Royal Air Force to study the 
radar in London and train in Scotland Yard.  Aim high beyond your 
perceived circumstantial limits. This was a message my dad 
embodied and one in which I learned to embrace at an early age. In 
second grade we had this green Science book.  We’d take turns 
reading one paragraph at a time out loud in class and answer 
reading comprehension questions. One day early in the year, I 
brought the book home and my dad asked where we were. After 
showing him, he said don’t limit yourself to that slow pace and that 
I could’ve finished reading that whole book by now. Taking the 
challenge, I finished reading the rest of that Science book way 
ahead of the class.  I had the immense opportunity to play NCAA 
Basketball at The University of Texas at Dallas, while earning a BS 
in Business Administration, and pursuing a 2nd degree in 
Statistics. I’m fascinated by Quantitative Business Analysis. 
Calculus and its applications to Physics and Engineering have been 
around since the 17th century. It wasn’t until the 20th century 
when its usefulness was recognized in Business and Economic 
concerns, and the 21st century has seen heavier doses of useful 
analytics in sports.  I’ve had an exciting professional career to this 
end. I was a business analyst at Chevron Corporation, an enterprise 
technology sales professional for another Fortune 500, and as an 
entrepreneur I witnessed my startup go from nothing to six figures 
in revenue.  Fast forward to Fall 2018 and I’m fourth-year teaching. 
Weeks into teaching Statistics at Worthing, I had a student 
“FaceTime” me.  While at home sick, she had a fellow classmate 
pass me their phone.  Directly inquiring about what she missed and 
refusing to get behind, she characteristically grasped my green 
Science book and my dad’s Physics book. That moment reinforced 
my why. My people say it takes a village to raise a child and I’m 
humbled to join a village of fellow staff who are equally committed 
to doing whatever it takes for each student to pull off an ‘upset’ 
and go beyond their perceived circumstantial limits. 
 

CAMPUS NEWS 
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Wraparound Services  
Thank you to Houston ISD and Houston Police South 
Area for participating in our annual Police Partnership 
Luncheon.  Prevention is the key!  We look forward to a 
continued partnership.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Business Professionals of America  
Students participating in BPA will attend State Competition 

in Dallas, and National Competition in, Anaheim, California. 
Please see Ms. Jolivet for details.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HISD Technology 
Computer science is celebrated by HISD with 12 Days of 
Code.  Students can receive a certificate upon completion of 
various activities.  Log onto www.houstonisd.org for more 
information.  Also take a few moments to meet our robots 
NAO and The Destructor.  
 
English/Language Arts Department 
English Retest is offering tutorials Monday thru Thursday 
after school and Saturdays 9:00 am until noon. 
 
Senior Due 
Senior dues have been established to offset the cost of 
senior year fees.  The fees are available as bundles and 
include 4 different packages.  The packages are $550, $435, 
$350, $175, and $100.  The next payment is due on 
November 18.  Payment can be made by cash, credit/debit, 
or money order.  If you are interested in viewing the content 
of each package or have questions, please contact our 
Senior Sponsors Ms. Charles or Mrs. Stewart at 713-733-3433. 
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Future Colts 
 
It is our mission to build a strong 
relationship with the school aged 
children in Sunnyside who attend the 
Worthing Feeder Pattern Schools.  We 
will meet the emotional, social, and 
academic needs of these Future Colts 
through strong partnerships with 
parents and community members.   

 

Almeda 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodson K-8

Attucks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bastian 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Law 

 

Reynolds 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Young 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
REMINDERS      
DECEMBER CALENDAR 
3rd – STAAR Week 
15th – Winter Worthingland 
17th – Finals Week 
24th – Winter Break Begins 
 
 
New email address?  Have you moved recently or changed phone numbers?  Stop by the attendance office to ensure your 
contact information is accurate. 
 
Health Care Information 
Open enrollment has begun for the Affordable Care Act also known as Obamacare. The enrollment period is Thursday, 
November 1 to Saturday, December 15.  Log onto https://www.healthcare.gov/ for more information. Also, take a moment 
to stop by the Baylor Teen Health Clinic on our campus.  
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